The August 7, 2017 meeting was held at Peace in the Valley Lutheran Church, 551 S. J Six Ranch Road, Benson. It was attended by 17 members plus the Board.
The January minutes and the Treasurer’s Report were read and approved by the Board.

Phyllis Steven’s Care Report expressed health concerns for Tony Lawhead and for Joe Mooney’s daughter. Also, Bucky Stevens has made an amazing recovery from leukemia.

Jim White confirmed that two trailers have been purchased by the Club, one for an announcer’s booth and the other for the Western engine. The original announcer’s booth will remain in Sahuarita for use during the Pecan Festival. Fred Bennett will oversee securing the Western to the trailer. Also a 20’ storage trailer has been purchased. Seth Hoyte and Mel Perkins will build shelves in the storage trailer.

Buffalo Soldier Day, 4th of July parade and the Saint David Pioneer Days events were reviewed. Participation was up and a good time was had by all.

The calendar of events was reviewed.

Mel Perkins questioned if the club will continue to collect aluminum tabs and it was confirmed by the membership that we will continue to collect (a 5 gallon bucket will be available at the events) and Wayne Stevens will continue to deliver the tabs.

Mel also reminded the club that we need to document and archive club history.

Lyle Rasmussen reminded the club of Miller’s auction in Williams.

Members are invited to participate in the Caterpillar Car Show, a fund raiser for United Way, on August 19th.

Meeting adjourned.
